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be made available promptly upon re-
quest to representatives of the Com-
mission and to representatives of appli-
cable prudential regulators. 

§ 23.602 Diligent supervision. 
(a) Supervision. Each swap dealer and 

major swap participant shall establish 
and maintain a system to supervise, 
and shall diligently supervise, all ac-
tivities relating to its business per-
formed by its partners, members, offi-
cers, employees, and agents (or persons 
occupying a similar status or per-
forming a similar function). Such sys-
tem shall be reasonably designed to 
achieve compliance with the require-
ments of the Commodity Exchange Act 
and Commission regulations. 

(b) Supervisory System. Such super-
visory system shall provide, at a min-
imum, for the following: 

(1) The designation, where applicable, 
of at least one person with authority to 
carry out the supervisory responsibil-
ities of the swap dealer or major swap 
participant for all activities relating to 
its business as a swap dealer or major 
swap participant. 

(2) The use of reasonable efforts to 
determine that all supervisors are 
qualified and meet such standards of 
training, experience, competence, and 
such other qualification standards as 
the Commission finds necessary or ap-
propriate. 

§ 23.603 Business continuity and dis-
aster recovery. 

(a) Business continuity and disaster re-
covery plan required. Each swap dealer 
and major swap participant shall estab-
lish and maintain a written business 
continuity and disaster recovery plan 
that outlines the procedures to be fol-
lowed in the event of an emergency or 
other disruption of its normal business 
activities. The business continuity and 
disaster recovery plan shall be designed 
to enable the swap dealer or major 
swap participant to continue or to re-
sume any operations by the next busi-
ness day with minimal disturbance to 
its counterparties and the market, and 
to recover all documentation and data 
required to be maintained by applica-
ble law and regulation. 

(b) Essential components. The business 
continuity and disaster recovery plan 

of a swap dealer or major swap partici-
pant shall include the following compo-
nents: 

(1) Identification of the documents, 
data, facilities, infrastructure, per-
sonnel and competencies essential to 
the continued operations of the swap 
dealer or major swap participant and 
to fulfill the obligations of the swap 
dealer or major swap participant. 

(2) Identification of the supervisory 
personnel responsible for implementing 
each aspect of the business continuity 
and disaster recovery plan and the 
emergency contacts required to be pro-
vided pursuant to this regulation. 

(3) A plan to communicate with the 
following persons in the event of an 
emergency or other disruption, to the 
extent applicable to the operations of 
the swap dealer or major swap partici-
pant: employees; counterparties; swap 
data repositories; execution facilities; 
trading facilities; clearing facilities; 
regulatory authorities; data, commu-
nications and infrastructure providers 
and other vendors; disaster recovery 
specialists and other persons essential 
to the recovery of documentation and 
data, the resumption of operations, and 
compliance with the Commodity Ex-
change Act and Commission regula-
tions. 

(4) Procedures for, and the mainte-
nance of, back-up facilities, systems, 
infrastructure, alternative staffing and 
other resources to achieve the timely 
recovery of data and documentation 
and to resume operations as soon as 
reasonably possible and generally with-
in the next business day. 

(5) Maintenance of back-up facilities, 
systems, infrastructure and alternative 
staffing arrangements in one or more 
areas that are geographically separate 
from the swap dealer’s or major swap 
participant’s primary facilities, sys-
tems, infrastructure and personnel 
(which may include contractual ar-
rangements for the use of facilities, 
systems and infrastructure provided by 
third parties). 

(6) Back-up or copying, with suffi-
cient frequency, of documents and data 
essential to the operations of the swap 
dealer or major swap participant or to 
fulfill the regulatory obligations of the 
swap dealer or major swap participant 
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